43 Shy Creek Rd.
Pittstown, NJ 08867
March 11, 2022

Dr. Greg Hobaugh, Superintendent
High Bridge School District

40 Fairview Ave.

High Bridge, NJ 08829

To, Dr. Greg Hobaugh,
And the High Bridge Board of Education, Mrs. Cindy Sharkey Mr. Rich Kolton, Board Personnel and High
Bridge Administrators:

After almost twelve years of service as a registered nurse to the High Bridge Middle School students, families,
staff, and community, | would like to inform you of my intent to retire from my tenure as of June 30", 2022.
My husband and I will be moving to warmer pastures in Arizona this summer.

During my time at High Bridge, | am especially proud of having worked to advance our team response to
medical emergencies. | have furthered my nursing knowledge and care for students with chronic health
conditions and am leaving those processes in place for a smooth transition for the next nurse. | believe that | and
the whole school district COVID response team have provided the students and staff exemplary service during
our returning and continuing to stay in school during a period of crisis thus far not experienced in our lifetime.
From my observations, High Bridge School District provided responsible, conservative, and always up-to-date
guidance to the community regarding the COVID school response plan.

Thank you for your support of the nurses and nursing services in this district. School nurses have a saying that
“healthy children learn and educated children stay healthy”. It has been an honor, pleasure and a privilege to
care for the children of this community. They will be forever in my heart.

Sincerely,

Lynn Gresko, R.N., C.S.N.-NJ



